

Time for "call" meetings in our churches—the week of March 2nd. All concerned about the welfare of our work should offer special prayer for these meetings.

Open for call to pastoral service are:

Lic. Kenneth Gorvette, Bethany Bible College. Yarmouth, N. S., Brother Gorvette graduates from our College this Spring after five years in the High School and Theological Departments.

Lic. John McElhinney, Bethany Bible College, Yarmouth, N. S., Brother McElhinney graduates from Bethany Bible Department this Spring, is married, with two children, David, four years, and Cheryl, one year.

Rev. Arnold Stairs, Royalton, N. B., who has been serving the Bloomfield—Royalton churches for the past four years.

Rev. D. C. Webb, Havelock, N. S., who has been pastor of our church in that community during the past five years.

Prayer is requested for special services at Amherst, N. S. Feb. 16-March 2. Rev. P. H. Greene is assisting the pastor, Rev. Milton Bagley.

Special services also at Truro, N. S., Feb 12-23, with Rev N. E. Trafton and Paul Mullen assisting the pastor, Rev. C. E. Stairs.

Rev. H. S. Mullen underwent a major operation in Digby, N. S. hospital Jan. 27th. Word from Paul: "Dad came through the operation just fine. We thank the Lord!"

Our people at Houlton, Maine, under the pastoral leadership of Rev. Neil Rice, have purchased a property in a good area of that lovely Maine town. More will be heard of this later.

#### BORN

THE GRACE OF PATIENCE

To Rev and Mrs. Stewart Steeves, Jan. 18, 1958, a daughter, Gloria Phyllis.

# WANTED WANTED

for

## bestelding BEULAH YOUTH CAMP 1958 to doubt

Three young men and three young women, ages 16-18, who will be willing to serve as Youth Camp Counsellors. For this service, free room, board, and Youth Camp privileges will be provided. Duties will be limited, and there will be ample free time.

If interested, please apply to me, stating your name, age, and home address. Include, if possible, at least one letter of reference from either your pastor or your school teacher.

L. K. Mullen, Camp Director

## Churches of Distinction—From Page 6

In some cities, policemen are now white-helmeted. As such, they stand as bulwarks of safety and protection amidst the strife and danger of the busy city. No effort is made to conceal them or make them like other men in their appearance—they stand out, distinctive, different from all other people surrounding them.

Such is to be the place of the church, standing above the ordinary experiences and institutions of every-day life. It has a distinctiveness with a purpose—to make it easily found in times of stress. Let us pray that your church and mine will stand out in message, method and mannerism to be a port of refuge for many on life's strom-tossed sea.

#### PAUL MULLEN WRITES

(Continued from Page 4)

opportunity to especially mention the services of our nurses, Mrs. Irvin Mitchell, Miss Ruth Symonds and Mr. Foster Greenlaw, of the Moncton City Hospital, all of which offered their services free. Mr. Greenlaw made regular trips to Fredericton on his days off to special Paul, then to climax it all, he arranged his vacation so that he could come home with us in Sept. and care for us for two weeks. Miss Symonds made the trip too, visiting her relatives down this way. We appreciated this extra care in getting home, so very much.

Those who called to offer to take the children as they were able to leave the hospital, surely put our minds at ease along that line. Here we say a special thank you to Mr. and Mrs. Alton McCrea who took the baby Liane, and to Mr. and Mrs. Stewart Peterson who took David until Dwight could join him, then go to Ontario to spend the summer with DeVerne, Fannie and the boys. Dad, Carrie. Lois, Liane and Danny were patients at Mr. and Mrs. T. H. Williams' (Carrie's parents) at Fort Fairfield as they were able to leave the hospital. The kindness shown to them there will never be forgotten. They just wanted to see everyone walking again for their pay.

It was a terrible shock when word reached us that mother was gone, and we unable to even attend her funeral. She was so looking forward to spending the summer at home, which would be the first time since Mom and Dad had been married (over 42 years). We know she has gone to a better Home, but as we've mentioned before, Dad is so lonely without her. She was a perfect wife and helpmate for Dad, also a wonderful mother to us, and grandmother to the children. Here we will say thank you to Judson Sanders for that beautiful tribute to Mother that he put in the Highway.

The church folk, neighbors and friends have made us feel welcomed back. Our pastor, Rev. D. C. Webb and Mr. Earl Sabine met us at the boat with car and station wagon and since then have made endless trips taking us for x-rays to hospital at Digby, to town and even to church. We have appreciated their help so much. We found the cupboards filled with good things also the fridge, flour and sugar bins filled, and our empty preserve bottles too! Our back yard looked like a mill yard, for there was enough wood to last us all winter. Is there any reason why we shouldn't Praise the Lord?

Before closing, we want to express our thanks to Brother Blinn, of Jonesport, who started the car fund, and because of his burden several churches and individuals have responded, so that we have ventured this month to buy one we felt suitable for our need.

We could go on and on telling of the goodness of God through His people here and everywhere but space will not permit, We do say a big Thank You from our hearts to all those who have shown such interest as to send cards (sympathy, get well and also Christmas), letters and gifts. It has all helped and encouraged us so much! May the Lord bless all who have thought and prayed for us during this needy time. We still desire that you keep praying for us, that God will work out His divine will in our lives. Upon request we will be happy to send anyone a receipt for your gift or gifts. Dad sends his greetings and thanks to all, for every kindness received.

Yours and His to serve,

Tomash .T IodosioH- Paul and Carrie Mullen.